
Minutes – United Church of Strafford Trustee Meeting – 11:30 am, 

August 28, 2016 
 

Present: John Hawkins, John Echeverria, Kerry Claffey, Lynn Wickberg, Bill 

Burden 

 

John H noted that he had forgotten the Minutes from the last two meetings and 

would distribute them by email to the other trustees for approval in the near future. 

 

The failed parsonage septic system was discussed. John E reported on his 

discussion with attorney Dan Grossman on possible solutions to the property line 

issue and we agreed that we would go ahead and get the neighbors to all agree on 

where the lines ran, have a surveyor draw up a map, and file that record with the 

Town Clerk if this proves necessary for the septic system approval. The alternative 

is a very expensive and exhaustive title search. John H will go ahead and get the 

contact information for the septic system designer from Matt Barker so that John E 

can check with him to see if our “neighbors agreement” on property lines would be 

sufficient. 

 

The 2016-2017 budget changes that were brought up in last week’s Council 

meeting were discussed and Kerry agreed to incorporate them asap into a revised 

budget for the Annual Report. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 12:20pm 

 

 

Submitted by John Hawkins 


